 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
APRIL 1, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, April 1, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Angie Gray, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, and Therese Simoneau, from The Advocate, were also in attendance. Trustees Shannon Meier and Shelley Ponton were not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the March 19, 2024 meeting.  Mike Cotter moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by April Lyons, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· The Sheriff’s Annual Golf Outing will be June 7th, and in the past, the board donated $400 with four members attending the outing. President Heideman asked if we wanted to continue the practice.  Ellen Mikeworth moved to have members attend the outing and donate the $400, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed.
· An estimate of $9,345.07 to replace the tile on Fine Street was received from Haley Brothers Excavating. Angie Gray moved to approve their estimate to replace the tile, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.

· A letter was received from Juvenile Justice Council of Iroquois County inquiring if the village would post signs in the park prohibiting smoking or vaping. Attached to the paperwork were examples of signs recommended by the JJC. A short discussion followed with board members supporting the request, selecting the sign, and Ellen volunteering to email the information back to them.
OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported a resident with a delinquent water bill promised to pay the bill on April 4th. We’ll wait until Friday and if it isn’t paid by then, Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller will terminate their service. Two additional delinquent accounts will also have their service terminated due to lack of payment. 
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported Frontier is working on the phone line. A problem was discovered while hooking President Heideman’s and Derek’s phones to the water tower after the water pressure issue. 
· Derek reported a tile was broken on Lafayette and Fourth Streets during digging and installation of the fiber optic cables. Haley Brothers have inspected the tile and is awaiting approval by the board to replace it. The tile wasn’t flagged so Conxxus won’t be responsible for any of the expenses. 
· Ellen reported things have been left in yards (a large pocket knife was found) and Derek reported he would contact the supervisor (Alex) about the issue.  Conxxus wants to make sure everyone is satisfied with the way their property looks after the job is completed. 

· Derek reported well #2 failed the bacteria test again, but he thinks we’re right on the border. Jason, a representative from Layne took a sample and Derek will be meeting with him tomorrow for the results.  Derek will advise the board of the outcome.
· Derek reported he’s ready to install the cameras in the park and asked how many and who is responsible for getting them? It was a consensus to have three cameras, install with Ring software, and Derek should pick them up.
· Derek is still working on the lead and copper water line survey and as well as a separate cross-connection survey mandated by the EPA. Both have a deadline date of April 18 and if they aren’t completed by 100% of every building with water service, we’ll get a violation. A letter is posted at the post office with the information required by the EPA. Residents are encouraged to assist Derek complete the required surveys by phone or email.
· Derek reported remodeling has been begun on the trailer on Fourth Street and will begin on the house on Second Street.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth distributed information regarding the 2024 MFT Street Program from Piggush Engineering for review. A definite plan has to be in place to use the $94,209 in ARPA funds by the end of the year. President Heideman reported he would contact Neil Piggush to get his input. Ellen also distributed copies of an estimate for the museum ramp from Meister Construction. After a short discussion, Ellen reported she’d give a copy of the estimate to Wilbur Lauterbach and one to Ron Gerdes, as both expressed an interest in sharing in the cost of the ramp. Ellen asked if the deputy could visit the parents of children who are being unruly at the park? Ellen reported Shelley Ponton has made numerous trips across the street to advise the kids their actions are not acceptable and are destructive. Ellen also reported there are grants available and she would like to research a Safe Travel to School grant.
Trustee Angie Gray had no report.

Trustee Mike Cotter had no report. 
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported the liquor license applications were mailed today.  Donna also reminded the Finance Committee needs to have a proposed budget ready for the next meeting.
Treasurer Krystal Alberts inquired if the village was ready to go ahead with purchase the Locus Software. Krystal advised the board our auditor uses the software and likes it.  He also suggests we go live in June. Krystal reported she couldn’t do anything regarding the conversion until school is out. There are contracts to sign, the cost for the software is $7,800 ($3,900 due upfront and remaining due upon installation) which will include training. Krystal didn’t know how much the annual fee would be at this time but would find out. Mike Cotter moved to go ahead with Locus, seconded by Angie Gray and the motion passed.  Krystal will contact Locus about our decision.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Ellen Mikeworth moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m., seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, April 16, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
